by Marguerite Dunlop

The Community was saddened by the death of Mr. Jack Dunlop of Coldwater on Wednesday, Nov. 5 at Orillia Soldiers Memorial Hospital.

He was born in Moonstone where he lived until his marriage to Miss Ella Graham of Eady. He then moved to the former Bud Ryan farm on the Coldwater Road just south of

Coldwater.

After some years he moved to Coldwater. He sold his farm to the Stewart Alderson family, whose son Harvey now lives there.

Jack remained in the Coldwater home after the death of his wife, spending the later winters with some of his family, until he was taken to the hospital about six weeks ago.

He three has

daughters Jane, Mrs. Ralph Lipsett of Toronto, Dorothy, Mrs. Romaine Croskill of Mount Forest, and Grace, Mrs. Bob Tipping of Orangeville.

He also leaves seven grandchildren and two great grandchildren.

He was interested in sports, playing with the Edmonton hockey team while he was in the West in his young days. He also enjoyed football

and baseball.

He was a member of the Presbyterian Church in Coldwater and was on the board of Elders. Mrs. Bruce Speerin, Emma, is the sole survivor of this large family.

The extension to the Jim Eakley house is coming along well.

The hunters are returning from their annual hunt with varied results. The definite

results are not yet announced. However we do know that Lloyd Dunlop shot two partridge in the backyard on Saturday morning.

Mrs. Lynn Lockhart is still in Barrie Royal Victoria Hospital but her condition is improving.

Thursday, Nov. 13 the Simcoe County Health Unit will be visiting our school to administer the Annual Brush-In.

From Nov. 17 to Nov. 28 will be the first term examinations. Report cards will be sent home on Dec. 5th. Non-Instructional Days for November will be:

Tuesday, Nov. 11 (Remembrance Day) and Thursday and Friday, Nov. 20 and 21.

These two days are designated as Professional Development Days by the

Simcoe County Board of Education. Teachers will be involved in workshops throughout

the County. The winners of the 'Super Citrus Fruit

Salespeople" were First Prize \$50 to Steven Gray; Second Prize \$25 to Cathy McFarland: Third Prize - pocket radio to Kevin Orr. Robbie King, Michelle Blunt, Terry Tomlin and Jeff Blunt.

Vasey news

by Eleanor Edwards and Carol Graham

Mr. and Mrs. Frank Rumney enjoyed a visit during the past week with Mr. and Mrs. Wm. Howe of Hamilton also Mrs. W. J. Rumney of Hamilton. During this time they also visited Mrs. Rumney's aunt Mrs. Clara Jamieson of Cambridge.

Mr. Mrs. and Ellsworth Collins of Wvebridge and Mrs. Effie Kellogg Shinglehouse, Pennsylvania visited on Saturday with Mr. and Mrs. Earl Edwards and Mr. and Mrs. Orval Edwards.

Mr. Peter Powell has returned home after attending a convention in Vancouver BC during the past week.

Weekend guests with Mr. and Mrs. David Jones and family were Mr. and Mrs. Stewart Trussler and family of Kitchener.

Sympathy of the community is extended to the family of the late Mr. Alfred Tinney of Toronto and formerly of this community. Rev. Francis Cook conducted the memorial service in the Vasey United Church on Sunday afternoon.

Congratulations to Mr. Frank Rumney on November 15 on the occasion of celebrating being 80 years young.

Mr. and Mrs. Fred Edwards visited on Sunday with Mr. and Mrs. Bill Schoneveld and Jeremy of Barrie.

Sunday visitors with Mr. and Mrs. Gary Hamilton and family were: Mr. and Mrs. Rodney McGrath and Kim of Burlington, Mrs. Alf Tinney and Mr. and Mrs. Robert Chambers all of Toronto, Mrs. Blanche Zelisney of Midland.

Mrs. Robert Graham of Elmvale spent the weekend with Mr. and Mrs. Stan Robinson and family.

Mr. and Mrs. Jack McGurn, Craig and Carol of Mississauga and Mr. and Mrs. John Wylie of Stouffville visited during the weekend with Mrs. Nathan Edwards.

Mrs. Owen Smitham of Sparwood BC visited

on the weekend with the Frank Smithams and the Doug Smithams.

Mr. and Mrs. Don McDonald of Toronto spent the past week

visiting with Mr. and Mrs. Lloyd McDonald.

Mr. Charlie Robinson visited with Mrs. Jack Waples of Elmvale during the past week.

Marvyn Hawke of Brampton spent the weekend with Mr. and Mrs. Fred Edwards.

Mr. and Mrs. Clare

McKeown visited during the weekend with Mr. and Mrs. Fred Brewster of Toronto and also with Mrs. Brewster in the

Bethany Lodge.

Sing-song highlights Supper

Unionville.

Weekend visiting

Mr. and Mrs. Peter Dunn and family of Toronto spent the weekend with Mr. and Mrs. Roy Edwards.

New Flos news

Recreation Hall

booked with events

by Louise Wanless Recent visitors with Mr. and Mrs. Cline Rawn and family have been Mr. and Mrs. Paul

by Jeanne Webb

he held in the gym each

Tuesday at 8 p.m.

November 18 will be

vollevball and bad-

minton, November 25 -

Euchre, Dec. 2 - Square

Dancing, Dec. 9 -

Volleyball and bad-

minton and Dec. 16 -

Wvevale Recreation

Committee Christmas

Bazaar, Tea and Bake

Sale, to be held in the

Wvevale United Church

on Saturday, Nov. 22

from 1 - 4 p.m.

Donations may be left at

Don't forget the

Adult recreation will

DeRosiers of King City. Mrs. Allen Sinclair of Collingwood, Mrs. John Wilson of Schomberg and Mr. and Mrs. Jim

the home of either

Committee member

Marilvn Bumstead or

Hilda Phillips has

been transferred back

to Penetang Hospital

from Royal Victoria in

Barrie, where she spent

The messages on

Family Life by Pastor

Schwartz of the Free

Methodist Church are

proving to be both in-

teresting and beneficial.

Rosalvn Maurice.

some time.

Wyevale news

Geddes of Aurora.

Clarence Mrs.

Atkinson spent sometime with her son Harold and family of

There are still three in

November. Why not

attend? The time is 7:30

p.m. Sunday evenings.

both Frank Caston and

Bill Ord home from the

hospital. We trust they

are both taking it easy.

Linda Redforth, and

daughters Lorrie, Tracy

and Shelley to the

They have just moved

here from Hillsdale.

We welcome John and

We are pleased to see

Guelph while Greta visited in Calgary with

Paul Benbeigh. Master Peter Atkinson visited his grandparents, Mr. and

her brother-in-law and

sister. Dr. and Mrs.

Mrs. John DeGorter and family.

Mr. and Mrs. Grenville Doan of Barrie and Mr. and Mrs. Hugh Wylie of Collingwood were recent visitors with Mr. and Mrs. Archie Wanless.

Sympathy is expressed to Mrs. Bert Kenny and family on the death of her husband on Sunday, Oct. 26. They are former residents of this community. Mrs. Kenny is a past president of the New Flos W.I. and the Farm Forum.

On Saturday evening, Nov. 1 friends and neighbourts met at the home of Mr. and Mrs. Len Carr and family and presented them with a lovely wall clock and a thirty-cup electric coffee maker.

Sympathy is expressed to Harvey Beecroft who had the misfortune to cut his right arm in a saw. He spent several days in the Royal Victoria

Hospital in Barrie and now has his arm in a cast. Congratulations to

Miss Linda Porretta who was the recipient of Crown Mathematics award for the highest marks in Grade XII General Mathematics Eastview Collegiate in Barrie. (She was presented with the

Saturday evening, Nov. Congratulations to Miss Lisa Sanderson who was a news tip

award at the Com-

mencement Exercises

winner on CKBB. Seven members of the New Flos W.I. attended the District Workshop held in Elmvale at the office of the Ministry of Agriculture and Food. This was for branch

presidents, conveners and P.R.O.'s and was

conducted by Mrs. Donald Jacobs with the assistance of Board Director Mrs. John Brown of Washago.

Ten members were guests of the Saurin W.I. at their Nov. 5 meeting.

The annual fowl supper was held Friday evening Nov. 7 in the Phelpston School Hall.

Following a bountiful supper, a sing-song was led by Mrs. Jim Kenney and Mrs. Alex Finlay.

Miss Darlene Del Mastro who has successfully completed twelve 4-H club units and received Provincial honours, was presented with a small gift by the 4-H Club leaders, Mrs. Terry Loftus and Mrs. Harold Smith.

A lucky draw for a hamper of apples was won by Jim Kenney. Six games of progressive euchre were enjoyed.

Elmvale Sunshine Club

by Whilhemene lie.

Cameron

Euchre.

Time is marching and we are becoming accustomed to Standard Time. The days are much shorter.

Our president Ignatius O'Halloran opened the meeting with the singing of O Canada. There were about 80 members present to play the games of their choice. Winners were as follows: Bridge - Ena Adams and Bertille Marlev; Euchre - Zaida Drinkill and Art Settle, and Cribbage ended in a

VALUABLE COUPON

Fashion Two-Twenty professionals, for your personalized

Ladies, clip this coupon and present to one of our

skin care and make-up demonstration. Be ready for the

Pre-Holiday Offer

We had a sing-along with Emily Finlay, a verv able leader.

Our next meeting will be Tuesday, Nov. 11 as there is voting on Monday in the Community Hall.

Our Christmas dinner was discussed and will be held December 15 with Isobel Doan and Tessie Beardsall giving the tickets Dec. 1 and 8. The collecting for the

We all hope Vi Car-

blind is coming along

nahan feels better soon

For appt. call **526-6834**

Dec. 18 - Judging for the Best Decorated Residence in the village will be held on Thursday, Dec. 18, as the Chamber of Commerce's way of celebrating the Christmas season with area residents. First prize will be \$25.

as we miss her.

Wvevale area.

Happy birthday greetings to Elsie Dean whom I missed for September. So sorry! Happy birthdays for the month of November are, Mariha Edwards, Mary Johnston, Alice Pearson and Frank Rumney.

Several members renewed their memberships and there are a few more yet to come.

The Carrs, who have resided on the sixth line for the past seven years, have sold their farm and are moving to Oro Township.



· Custom made fit within your ear. · Custom made for your comfort.

 Engineered to your hearing needs. Over 30 Models — One for every budget.

> Beltone Hearing Aid Service-110 Dunlop St. W., at Bradford Barrie, Ontario L4N-4Y4

33% TO 50% **DAILY SAVINGS** Ready-Made Drapes AND Upholstery Fabrics



Ontar o's largest selection BEADY-MADE DRAPES. in-stock all sizes, from .95 for a 12 ft. wall. uge selection of cholstory fabr cs in stock w mill outlet prices from \$2.39 yd. and up. Save Also upholster supplies.

MILL OUTLET

547 Bayfield St. N. (Hwy. 26/27) 726-2556 Just north of Georgian Mall, Barrie Open daily 9:30 - 6:00 Wed., Thurs., Fri. 9:30-9:30; Sat. 9:30-6:00

VOTERS OF ELMVALE

I wish to thank everyone

who voted for me and helped

in my campa gn

Sincerely

KEN BARNETT

Page 36, Wednesday, November 12, 1980

Choice of free gift.

holiday season with a radiant new you!